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To all, 

 

This memo is meant to serve as an update of the progress of the LED Airfield lighting 

project. 

 

The project has continued to move forward at a very impressive rate. As of yesterday 

morning, RWY 3R/21L has been completed and we do not expect any further long-term 

closures of that runway. As of today, the airfield is just about complete; there are a few 

lights that still need to adjust (some of them on the runways) but we are anticipating we 

will not need a closer to correct those lights. If a closure is needed (1-2 hours), we will 

advise you as soon as possible. We will begin working on the helipad and continue 

working in the electrical vault next week. The vault work will address some of the 

Taxiway lighting issues that we have been facing for an extended amount of time (i.e. 

TWY D, E, and H) 

 

As we continue to move forward, please continue to pay close attention to airport 

NOTAMs as they will continue to be updated.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact Korey Barnes, Interim Deputy Director, at 770-

936-5440 or by email at kbarnes@dekalbcountyga.gov 
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